
Keady with Althorpe Parish Council
Clerk’s Report:  May 2022
	1.0

	Dog Sign Vandalism
Because the ‘no dogs’ sign at the Millennium Green playground has been vandalised on two occasions, the Clerk contacted the NLC Dog Warden, who met him on site, to see if NLC could assist with a more robust sign. The Clerk has since been informed that, due to the Public Space Protection Order (PSPO), Millennium Green has been added to the list of new signs to be provided by North Lincolnshire Council.
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	Main Street Althorpe
Request Police Action
The Clerk contacted the Police and requested information on the causes of the accidents on Main Street and asked if speed checks could be carried out. The Police replied:-
‘As far as serious incidents the latest RTC that I am aware of involved 3 vehicles. One driver was arrested at scene for being over the prescribed limit. 
I am planning a day of action this month, at several locations on the Isle, where we will conduct speed checks using our Pro laser speed gun. Main St will be on the agenda.’
Signage
The Clerk contacted NLC about the possibility of ‘accident hotspot’ signs, or similar, and NLC replied:-

‘I understand your concern over the incidents you mention in your previous email, however I presume these are damage only collisions as they do not appear on our records. If the latest was more serious then no doubt it will appear in due course.
 

We do not believe signs indicating road casualty locations on the highway are appropriate and, in any case, there are no approved signs that we could use. However, each year we carry out investigations into road casualties and where clusters of collisions reach an agreed criterion, we investigate what actions may be necessary to address these
Highways – Invite to Meeting
NLC Highways have been invited to the June Parish Council Meeting.
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	Jubilee Celebrations
Flagpole

The Clerk will take delivery of the flagpole by the end of week commencing 16th May.
Braziers

The bases for the braziers are in the process of being cast and, when dry, the braziers will be erected. The Clerk has purchased fire logs for the braziers
Electricity

The Clerk has spoken to the electrician, who confirms that an electrical supply will be available on Pacey’s Lane by the end of May.

Road Closure

A Temporary Closure of Main Street has been agreed with NLC Network Management Department. The Handyman will collect the barriers on 27th May and return them on 
9th June.
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	Cemetery Footpaths

The Clerk has received payment for the completed cemetery footpath works and raised a cheque for the contractor.
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	Outdoor Gym Equipment
The Clerk has contacted the contractor to request an update on the planned installation date.
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	Highways Issues
The ‘pinch point’ alleviation works have commenced on Queens Crescent.
NLC have assigned a team to attend Hawthorn Way, Althorpe to assess the condition of the road markings.



11th May 2022
